
Memo 
 
To:  File      
From:  Michael Murawski, Advocate and Sylvia Batista, Investigator 
CC:  Robert Meyers, Executive Director 
Date:  February 26, 2016 
Re:  Urban Empowerment Corporation  

 

After considering the interviews of Yvonne McDonald and Lucian Ferster of the 
Urban Empowerment Corporation, and the review of various records, we find that 
there is no evidence to conclude that Urban Empowerment Corporation has sold, or 
is preparing to sell any of its properties, including the property located at 3659 Grand 
Avenue, to its new Chairman, Manuel Alonso-Poch.   

For that reason, we recommend that this investigation be closed. 

 

 

/sb 

Miami-Dade County 
Commission on Ethics 

and Public Trust 


